
 

 

 

Dear Members and Friends 

 

Welcome to the September issue of the CTTA Newsletter. 

This issue is on the whole dedicated to our successful Main Group Visit 
(MGV) to Dorsten between 16-24th August, and include various articles 
and contribution from CTTA visitors including couple of articles from the 
German press.    

The CTTA committee is preparing for a Dual Committee Meeting (DCM) 
in Crawley between 3th. to 6th. October. The 2015 MGV to Crawley  will 
be discussed in addition to other “Partnerschaft” matters relevant to both 
organisations. 

Please note that our Annual General Meeting will be on Wednesday 
15th.October 2015 in Town Hall at 8.00 pm. The current committee is 
looking forward to seeing as many of you as possible on the evening. 

Following our AGM, the new committee will be looking for a suitable date 
and venue for our traditional Annual CTTA dinner. Any suggestions from 
members will be considered and are welcome             . 

 

Peter Klin 

PR officer and editor of the newsletter 

On behalf of CTTA 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Goodbye Dorsten and Aufwiedersehen till next year in Crawley 
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Crawley Visitors in Wuppertal 
 
Thirty three members of the Crawley Town Twinning Association have just returned from a visit to 
our twin town of Dorsten in Germany which included a ride on the famous Schwebebahn railway in 
Wuppertal. Built in 1901 the railway winds along the river Wupper and above the streets in the town 
with the carriages suspended from an overhead monorail and proved to be a highlight of this year’s 
visit to Germany. 
 
The visitors also enjoyed a visit to a chocolate factory famed for its huge range of special chocolate 
treats such as chocolate beer bottles, TV controllers, shoes etc. 
The visit coincided with the annual beer festival in Dorsten and also included a visit to the beautifully 
restored medieval town of Hattingen. 
 
The CTTA organize a visit to Dorsten every two years when members pay their own travel costs but 
accommodation is provided by their German hosts in their own homes. The following year visitors 
from Dorsten are hosted in Crawley when they are also taken to sites of interest in the area. 
 
Cllr Brenda Smith, who is a long term member of the CTTA and current Mayor of Crawley, took the 
opportunity of this year’s visit to meet the new Mayor of Dorsten, Tobias Stockhoff, who was only 
elected to office a few weeks ago. 
 
Membership of the CTTA is open to all residents of Crawley and anyone interested should contact 
the membership secretary, Michael James, Tel. 01293 532699 
 
 
Photos: 
1. Schwebebahn, Wuppertal 
2.      Crawley visitors waiting at the station 
3.      Chocolate beer bottle and TV controller 
4.      Chocolate shoes 
5.      Hattingen 
6.      Beer festival 
7.      Beer festival 
8. Mayor Brenda Smith with Burgermeister Tobias Stockhoff (centre) and CTTA chairman  Iain 

Millar and Dorsten chairperson Marita Kipinski  
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DORSTEN - A NEW EXPERIENCE OR AN OLD FRIEND? 
 
For some of us, going to Dorsten is like wearing a comfortable pair of old shoes - slipping 
into familiar surroundings without having to worry too much about the problems of meeting 
new people or staying in an unfamiliar home. Like the shoes, staying with old friends is not 
only a pleasant holiday but a wonderful way of cementing and continuing the long relation-
ships on which the partnership with Dorsten has been founded. However, we should not for-
get the thrill of our first experience of going to our twin town and there are always new expe-
riences to be found. 
Keith and I were delighted to be asked to participate in the church service held on Sunday in 
the Johanneskirche. At first the idea was that we would read the English text while Birgit and 
Hanna read the German. On discussion, we all decided that it would be much more interest-
ing for the congregation, and much more challenging for us all, if we swapped roles and 
each read in the other language. What was potentially nerve wracking became a wonderful 
experience as so many people came up to us afterwards and said how much they had en-
joyed our performance. 
Another new experience for us was staying with new hosts. Not only were they new mem-
bers but this was the first time they had hosted anyone. We thoroughly enjoyed staying with 
them in a different part of Dorsten and really appreciated the fact that they managed to take 
us to see and do different things.  
In fact most of the visit consisted of places we had never been to. The German committee 
have excelled in finding new places for us to visit. Why have we never discovered Hattingen 
before? What a beautiful and interesting town that is! I am amazed and delighted that they 
can still find such places for us to visit and I am sorry that we do not seem to be able to find 
new members to come to Dorsten and enjoy them as we do. 
In an email we received after our visit, our hosts confided to us that they had been particu-
larly concerned about the fact that one of them spoke little English and had been very re-
lieved to find that we could converse in German. While foreign languages are not easy for us 
and German is not top of the poll when it comes to learning a new language, even a few 
learned phrases can smooth the path to a continuing friendship.  
Whether we are there for the first time or as longstanding visitors a little Gemutlichkeit goes 
a long way!  
 
Di Sullivan 
August 2014 
 

 
 
 

 
MGV 2014 – Dorsten 

Warning 
 

Yes, I am forgetful but this note is very serious.  
I failed to take to take the name and address or telephone number with me. Having been 
dropped at a point agreed by my host and the friend who did not live in Dorsten. 
I wandered for nearly an hour trying to find my way home. Desperate, I was about to call the 
police but a friendly member of the public come to my rescue, taking me to the door and re-
fused to take any reward 
 

By Henry Miller 
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Mayors Column Number 9      

 
Last week I went with other members of Crawley Town Twinning Association on a personal visit to our Twin 
Town of  Dorsten in Germany. Every alternate year a group of 35 Crawley people go to our twin town and stay 
with host families.  Jim and I have known our hosts for over 30 years, while for some it's their first visit and they 
don't know their hosts.  We travelled by coach across Europe arriving in time for evening meals with our hosts. 
 
A week long programme of visits to interesting places and days with our host families follows. Dorsten is a very 
traditional area and many festivals continue year on year, rural villages still hold the annual shooting festival, 
where young men Shoot at a wooden eagle on a high post, the one who shoots the last piece of the bird down, 
is crowned King for the year, he chooses a Queen and they 'rule' at village events for a year. Marching bands, 
fun fairs, sausages and of course Beer complete these three day festivals, Jim and I and our hosts joined the 
locals  at one of these events on Sunday.  
 
Monday morning we were welcomed by  the Deputy Burgermeisterin (Mayor) of Dorsten Frau. Briefs after 
which as a group with our hosts we visited the attractive Town of Borken where some visited the local museum, 
and church before enjoying lunch in one of the many cafe's. Back on the coach to Rhede where we visited a 
Praline factory, where 160 different chocolate's  are crafted along with many amazing chocolate novelties such 
as beer bottles, high heeled shoes, cars, animals and much more.  All this was imparted in a humorous talk by 
the factory owner, whilst we drank coffee and ate cake and chocolates, after shopping in the factory shop its 
back to our hosts home for a meal, beer and wine and loads of laughs about past memories and colleagues. 
 
Wednesday a trip to the very old town of  Hattingen with a guided tour of its old black and white buildings and 
'Iron Men' statues. A quick lunch and we were off to the Henrichshutte Iron/ Steel works, closed in 1987 it is 
now a museum, mostly just as the last workers left it, guided tours in German or English find a mix of host and 
guests as each want to practice their 2nd languages. Home for another great meal and chat.   
 
Thursday was the day that my hosts Granddaughter Hannah aged 6 was starting school. This is a big event 
and celebration in Germany, our Hannah's day began with a church service for all the children starting school 
together and their families and friends, then the children walk to school wearing their new back packs and car-
rying large decorated cones filled with sweets and small toys. At school everyone gathers in the Gym and the 
children are welcomed by the school head and older children with singing and rhymes, before going to their 
new classrooms for a couple of hours and then going home. A day of family lunch and tea parties follows with 
gifts and cards.   
 
On Thursday evening the hosts and guests and other members of Dorsten Twinning Association meet in a pub 
for music by OUWE and more drinking and talking. 
   
Friday dawned brighter and warmer and we set of again on our coach with Conrad driving, to Schloss Burg, a 
very old fortified castle built by Adolf II.  A guide gives an interesting and amusing insight into the history of 
Adolf and his descendants and we learn that Anne of Cleeves grew up there.  
Lunch in a restaurant with spectacular views and then onto Wuppertal for a ride on the famous overhead sus-
pension railway..  Very strange to travel hanging under the rail. But its quick and very cheap and moves thou-
sands  of people about on a daily basis.   Saturday is traditionally a day of shopping for gifts and souvenirs in 
Dorsten, visiting friends and packing.  Another Beer festival lasting 3 days is set in Dorsten Town centre, with 
stalls selling hundreds of beers, music playing and sausages cooking.  It was very wet which rather spoiled the 
morning, but by the evening it was dry and hundreds of people flocked to the Town to enjoy the festival.  The 
Twinning association hold a farewell party with music and great food and drinks on Saturday evening and then 
it's time to leave for the journey home,  this is always a sad time, tears and hugs are very common although we 
hope to meet again  in Crawley later this year for some and next summer for others.   
 
Our journey went well apart from a slow crawl to the ferry port at Calais caused by hundreds of immigrants 
looking at vehicles in the hope of being able to stow away for a lift to Britain, French Police patrol all the time 
and chase the mainly males away.  It was thought provoking and upsetting to see humanity acting so desper-
ately in this way.  Something has to be done to stop this easy trade in human suffering who are so often preyed 
upon by unscrupulous traffickers as the recent events in Tilbury and Dartford show. 
 
Dorsten has an elected Mayor/Chief Executive and I was very pleased to meet him unofficially on three occa-
sions during the week. He is very young like our own Council Leader, a charismatic young man who speaks 
good English, it is hoped he will visit Crawley in October.  
 
Crawley - Dorsten Town Twinning now in its 41st year, is a great way to meet new people both in Germany and 
Crawley, and a wonderful opportunity to live with a German family and learn about their way of life and enjoy 
the Country and its customs.  Crawley Twinned with a German Town to ensure that our old enemy became our 
friend, and it has certainly achieved that. 
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   My Dorsten Visit 
 
 
 
 
 I have been going to Dorsten with the Town Twinning for at least 23 years.  Each time I go I feel the 

genuine welcome and friendliness of, not only our Dorsten hosts, but 
our Crawley group too.  Of course once I arrive in Marita’s house I feel I 
am “back home”.   Although I had been to Wuppertal and Burg Castle 
before, many years ago, it was good to revisit them. I enjoyed the exhi-
bitions on each floor and didn’t realize I had got to the top of the castle 
until I peered out of the window and looked below.  It was a long way 
down and my knee gave way before I got to the bottom.  I really must 
remember how old I am.  Which reminds me.  Geoff, would you kindly 
be a little more discreet about putting ages on the information sheet for 
all to see!!  I realize the hosts would like to know, but it is not necessary 
for others to know.  I still feel 18 inside!! 

Marita took Henry and me to a Glass Exhibition that a Wealthy old lady had been collecting over the 
years.  There were some wonderful pieces which must have been very costly.  I 

was most taken with this piece and wondered 
how it was put together, acknowledging that the 
glass had to be molten to weave it in and out!  
Another visit that Marita and I made was to the 
Gasometer at Oberhausen where there was a 
wonderful art exhibition on large screens of all the 
great masters and replicas of some of the world’s 
best sculptures. We also went to the top floor 
where we lay on beanbags  to see the ever 
changing patterns of light and colour projected on 
the dome above.  The guided tour of Hattingen 

was a highlight for me as there were so many beautiful old houses dating back to the 1600’s. 
The visit to the chocolate factory was “yummy” as we each tried some of the chocolates with our cof-
fee & luscious cakes! We just couldn’t resist buying some of the items on sale! 
The Church service was excellent.  A lot of thought and work had gone into it to accommodate  the 
Crawley visitors.  I was amazed at how well  Di and Keith were able to read the German translation of 
the conversation in the little play about Abraham obeying God’s call to leave his home and travel to a 
new land.  Didn’t Birgit (the Vicar) and Hanna do well with their English?   Bernd Rosenmeier’s  guitar 
orchestra  with their rendering of our familiar hymns and choruses added to the warmth of our wel-
come. 
 
By Judy Rainer 
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CRAWLEY 

TOWN TWINNING 
ASSOCIATION 

 
 
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING on Wednesday 15th.October 2014 at the  

TOWN HALL, Room ‘A’ at 8p.m 
 

As a member of the C.T.T.A. you are cordially invited to attend and be 
involved with how the Association works with our Twin Town of Dorsten. 

 
NOMINATION FOR OFFICERS/COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

 
 

CHAIRMAN     VICE-CHAIRMAN 
SECRETARY     TREASURER 
MINUTE SECRETARY    PUBLIC RELATIONS OFFICER 
MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY  ACCOMMODATION SECRETARY 
5 COMMITTEE MEMBERS  
 

 

NAME  
 

POSITION APPLIED  
 

PROPOSED BY  
 

SECONDED BY  

 
 

 

I accept the nomination for the position of 

 

 

Signed  

 
 

 
To be returned to the Honorary Secretary, Geoff May at the address below or handed in 

before the commencement of the Annual General Meeting. 
 

Please reply to: 5 Sissinghurst Close, Worth, Crawley, RH10 7FX   Tel. 01293 885 444 
 
 


